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A special meeting of the Board of Directors of the Greater Muhlenberg Parks & Recreation System, was held this day at 4:30 p.m., CST in the Board Room of Old National Bank, 131 East Main Street in Greenville, Kentucky.
Members Present:	Gail Johnson
Ben Van Hooser
Steve Wells, Chair 
                                    Matt Perkins
Shawn Conckwright
Tammy Piper

Staff Present:	Tommy Barton, Executive Director 
Guests Present:  Kathy Jacobi,  Martin Foundation / Mark Horman Brandstetter Carrol.	
Members Absent:  EA Gentry, Tracy Hope, Lee Freeman, Cassie Reynolds
	
A.	Welcome & Call to Order
The Chair, Mr. Wells, called the meeting to order.  He welcomed all Board Members and guests and thanked them for attending. s
F. Director Report
Mr. Tommy Barton reported that the Martin Foundation had unanimously approved 8 million dollars to the County Park Project and also approved loaning the Park System any additional dollars needed to finish phase one.  They would like to see us raise the money to begin phase #2.
E.   Unfinished business
The Board discussed the 3 bids that ranged from 5.7 million to 6.8 million.
Action:  Mr. Ben Van Hooser motioned to authorize the Chair (Steve Wells) and Director(Tommy Barton) to enter into a contract with the low bidder Peyronnin Construction for phase #1 of the county park project.  Ms. Gail Johnson seconded the motion.  With there being no objection the Board unanimously approved.
Action: Mr. Shawn Conckwright motioned to authorize Chair(Steve Wells) and Director(Tommy Barton) to enter into a contract with Musco Lighting for electrical work and all outdoor lighting.  Ms. Tammy Piper seconded the motion.  With there being no objections the Board unanimously approved.
Action: Mr. Matt Perkins made the motion to authorize the Chair(Steve Wells) and Director(Tommy Barton) to use the U.S. Communities Direct Purchase for site furniture, amenities and shelters.  Ms. Gail Johnson seconded the motion.  With there being no objections the Board unanimously approved.


Tommy Barton reviewed the color choices for furniture and amenities. 
Shade shelters – red, all metal supports-black, scoreboards-blue, Backstop pads-forest green, Trashcans, benches, and tables-black, drinking fountain-stainless, playground-red, yellow, blue.  Fence top, foul pole, and score table-yellow.

G.	Adjourn 
There being no further business to come before the Board, the Chair called for a motion to adjourn.  
Action:	Mr. Van Hooser made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Matt Perkins seconded the motion.  There being no objections, the meeting was adjourned.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The next meeting will be held August 20th , 2013 at 4:30 p.m. at Old National Bank.
Respectfully submitted,



Tommy Barton, Secretary of the Board
